On Tuesday 15 November 2016 and Wednesday 16 November 2016 I attended the Domestic Nuclear Detection Office (DNDO) State & Local Stakeholder Working Group (SLSWG) meeting in Indianapolis, Indiana as a representative of Chicago Fire Department and the City of Chicago. As a member of the SLSWG my attendance supported and established connections that support the City of Chicago’s Secure the Cities (STC) program.
 

The purpose of the SLSWG is to promote a sense of community and cooperation to strengthen radiation and nuclear detection capabilities across the Nation in support of the Global Nuclear Detection Architecture (GNDA). During the two (2) day meeting, the following topics were covered:

 

· Indiana’s Radiological and Nuclear Detection Program

· State and Local Approaches to Legal & Interdiction Authority

· Changes to the State and Local Stakeholders Working Group

· Breakout working group session to include; 

· Training advisory forum

· Capability development and sustainment forum

· Mobile Detection Deployment Unit (MDDU) update

· Restructuring of Regions

· Regional Radiological and Nuclear Detection Programs

· Medical use Radioactive material – impacts on Primary Screening

· Briefs were presented regarding the following Radiological/Nuclear operations 

· Response to Explosion at Commercial Radioactive Waste Facility in Southern Nevada

· Papal Visit Radiological and Nuclear Detection Operations

· Baltimore’s Special Event Operations

· Ohio Northern border Task Force Radiological and Nuclear Detection Program

· Global Materials Security Reorganization & Recent Exercises

· Red Teams FY 15 Lessons Learned and Best Practices

· Aerial Radiation Detection at the WINGS and Prominent Hunt Exercises

 

            I appreciate the opportunity to participate in the SLSWG. The information obtained, knowledge gained and the connections made throughout the country will benefit the City of Chicago and the Chicago Fire Department as we move forward with the City of Chicago’s STC program. 

Let me know if you need anything else.

Glen P. Lyman
Deputy District Chief
Hazardous Material Coordinator 
Special Operations
Chicago Fire Department
